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Human Rights Day
All südost centers marked the Human Rights Day on December 10th, through different kinds of activities. This time the main goal was to familiarize children and youth with the basic human rights, their meaning and their value as well as to point out certain violations of it.

In addition to those activities our centers in Teslić and Bosanski Novi/Novi Grad prepared radio shows, in co-operation with colleagues from other local NGOs. Thereby we tried to raise awareness among the citizens for the significance of marking this day. We presented the Declaration on Human Rights to the radio audience, and then analized their impact on the local situation in town. 

By doing this, we hope that we have partially succeeded in influencing our citizens to think of this subject and ask themselves if they respect rights of the others, know what their rights are, how to acomplish and fight for them. The message was sent that we should speak about this subject not only on the 10th of December. 

Round table in Sofia

Colleagues from Bijeljina were invited by the Bulgarian NGO Educational Co-operation Foundation to participate in the round table entitled: ''Transforming the environment as a prerequisite for integration of young people of minority origin'', which took place in Sofia in mid November. The participants from Bulgaria, Romania and B&H discussed problems of the young people of minority origin in the countries represented in the round table, shared experience - good and bad practices from the field and exchanged opinions about the role of NGOs in this area of work. 

We presented our activities with the Roma community and caused a high level of interest in this way of work, what was the first step towards networking and regional co-operation in this field.

Educational Forum and Educational Fair

Südost participated at the 4th Educational Forum, which was held in Sarajevo in the mid November. The Forum was meant to inform the public about the current results of the educational reforms in Bosnia and Hercegovina (B&H), and gathered participants from all over the country. The Educational Fair was held on the same day, with an aim to underline the positive results of the practical performance of organizations, schools and other institutions in the area of education. We used the opportunity to present our activities. The Fair also served as a good forum for establishing contacts among holders of similar activities
Non–violent communication for Roma and non-Roma children

If we want to get a better future, we must try to learn from our difficult past. Therefore it is necessary to learn how to deal with our mutual or different background in a tolerant way. The pupils of Roma, Serbian and Bosniac background from Primary School ''Jovan Dučić'' in Bijeljina, who attend our non-violent communication workshops once a week, will certainly learn this. Through the workshops the children gain communication skills and learn to establish a better understanding among pupils of different nationalities through work on prejudices, peaceful conflict resolution, better understanding of individual emotions and emotions of the others.

Additional classes for Roma children 

Every child dreams of becoming someone when he/she grows up… teacher, doctor , hairdresser… So do 63 Roma pupils who currently attend primary schools in Bijeljina. Aiming to encourage them and to support the way towards reaching their dreams, we have reorganized additional classes and pedagogical workshops for three groups of pupils. The children are being helped not only in surmounting of abundant and demanding school curriculum, but they also gain additional knowledge, what is being done through pedagogical workshops, in which they learn about democracy, children rights, family, school and in general about themselves and other people. And what is the most important, through these additional activities we prove that learning can be fun. As we don't want to burden the children too much with obligations besides the school, these two activites are being performed in the Roma settlement in afternoon hours, where majority of them live. 

NGO-Forum meets local authorities 

The round table ''How to improve the co-operation between NGO sector and local authorities'' was held in Bijeljina’s DUGA-house on October 10. Participants of the round table were NGO-Forum members and representatives of the municipal authorities (including the chairman of the Municipal Assembly). The result was the establishment of an official co-operation between the NGO-Forum and the local authorities: the Forum will receive invitations to attend the municipal assembly sessions, and will additionally have the possibility to give suggestions on agenda at special meetings with the Chairman of the Municipal Assembly. We consider this event as an important step on the way to democratic civil society that is co-operating with but also observing the local government. 

The Youth Council in Bos. Novi/ Novi Grad 
The Youth Council is an informal group of young people from our town who started to work at the beginning of September, with our support. The members of the council are youth activists from NGOs, informal groups and individuals willing to contribute to it with their ideas and their enthusiasm. So far, several activities have been carried out in the local community by their joint work. We marked the Day Without Automobiles, performed a series of trainings and workshops, financed by the organisation SHL, aiming to build capacities of the Youth Council. Our südost-center organized the educational workshop "Addiction Prevention" for the Youth Council's members in mid November. On the World-AIDS-Day we organized an anti-AIDS party in a prominent local cafe. The Youth Council will continue to work in the next year too by organizing different kinds of activities.

B&H Youth Parliament

Our colleague from Bosanski Novi/Novi Grad took part in the Seventh B&H Youth Parliament in Banja Luka on Nov 11th, organised by the Youth Informational Agency (OIA). The topic was "Space for the youth". Surveys show that more than 55% of the youth organizations have to rent offices and 23% of them do not have any offices at all. On the other hand, around 100 Youth Houses and Houses of Culture from the former political system have been taken away or devastated. Considering that the state has not paid much attention to this particular problem, several youth NGOs started campaigning for repossession of those premises. Around forty youth activists from B&H, representatives of the authorities from both entities, and representatives of several international organisations discussed this very interesting topic. 
Youth theatre in Odžak
The amateur youth theatre in Odžak is being supported by südost since its very beginning in October 2002. The teenagers presented themselves to the public with the performance «Fairytales in Odžak’s way», based on well-known fairytales «Hansel and Gretel» and «Little red riding hut». So they found an interesting way to point out to the youth problems in Odžak. The premiere had been successfully held at the Cultural Centre at the end of May, and was followed by the rerun in mid October. Recently, the group, enriched with some new members, came up with a new piece also based on well-known stories «Cinderella» and «Romeo and Juliet». The citizens of Odžak had an opportunity to see this performance on December 21. One more time, the performance attracted a large number of visitors. The youth theatre has ambitions to present its work to the young people outside of Odžak municipality, first of all in the neighbouring towns of Modriča and Gradačac. In May 2004, the youth theatre will participate in the celebration of the school day of the secondary school ‘Pero Zečević’. 

Coffee Recall continues

After a longer break, the Coffee Recall sessions are being reorganized in Bosanski Novi/Novi Grad, but the concept is a bit modified now. Unlike the previous Coffee Recalls, which were focused on a person - witness of time - and his/her life path, this session gave attention to a topic, namely "The role of religions in development of the civil society".  The guest-speakers were representatives of the religious communities, the parson Nemanja Vidić and the imam Elvir Vakufac. 

Not too surprisingly, this Coffee Recall session attracted a large number of visitors, so the grammar school premises were filled completely. After the introduction related to the specific features of the orthodox and Islamic religions, common grounds of these two religions were identified. Then it was looked at their attitude to drugs and addictions. The visitors got the opportunity to raise questions which served as an introduction to an interesting discussion later on. From the book of impressions, we learned that the visitors appreciate this new concept of the Coffee Recall. One of the visitors wrote: "Henceforth, every day should be as this one was."
Psychosocial support to War Veterans and Camp Inmates
In Teslić we have recognized an enormous need for the work with special groups such as invalid war veterans and former camp inmates. These kinds of problems have been marginalized on the local level as well as on the level of the whole B&H although the whole community is affected by it. That’s why we in Teslić plan activities into that direction. Besides the group of 15 members of the Camp Inmates Association with whom our neuropsychiatrist Dr. Đurić is working already for a while, we are currently preparing psycho-social support for a group of war veterans and invalids.

Campaign “Fight against addictions and AIDS” 

Using the motto “Be brave and say NO”, südost-Teslić started the campaign “Fight against addictions” in September. Five girls, former participants of differentactivities in our center, started enhusiatically to realize the campaign, receiving strong help and support from us. The main goal for us was not only to raise conscience among the public about the problem of drug addictions, but also to educate and train the group of the five volunteers in order to make them capable to become active and responsible citizens. The campaign started with a poll among 120 young people in Teslic. At the same time, we were working on the creation of posters and brochures as well as on the organisation of a public panel discussion in the secondary schools. In the end, we performed a radio show at the local Radio Džungla. 
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